
June 21, 2018 

 

 

Honorable Mark A. Borkowski 

Alderman, 11th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   11TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #180377 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON SCHOOL DAYS FROM 

         7:00 AM TO 4:30 PM ON THE NORTH SIDE OF 

         WEST WARNIMONT AVENUE FROM SOUTH 61ST STREET 

         TO SOUTH HAMILTON COURT 

          
         REMOVE NO PARKING 7:00 AM TO 5:00 PM EXCEPT SATURDAY 

         AND SUNDAY ON THE NORTH SIDE OF 

         WEST WARNIMONT AVENUE FROM SOUTH 61ST STREET 

         TO SOUTH HAMILTON COURT 

 
Dear Alderman Borkowski: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of local residents, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to make the above-captioned parking 

restriction changes. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 

 



June 21, 2018 

 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   12TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #180377 

         REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

         SOUTH 11TH STREET FROM WEST HISTORIC MITCHELL STREET 

         TO A POINT 230 FEET NORTH 

         
Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

Due to the removal of the truck loading docks at 1670 South 11th Street, the above-captioned parking 

restriction is no longer needed.  The necessary legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above captioned parking restriction. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 

 



June 21, 2018 

 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   13TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #180377 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

         SOUTH 27TH STREET FROM A POINT 60 FEET NORTH 

         OF WEST DAKOTA STREET TO A POINT 200’ SOUTH THEREOF 

 

         REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

         SOUTH 27TH STREET FROM THE CHICAGO & NORTH WESTERN 

         RAILROAD OVERPASS TO WEST KINNICKINNIC RIVER PARKWAY 

    

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

A review of the parking restrictions on the east side of South 27th Street between the Chicago & North 

Western Railroad overpass and West Kinnickinnic River Parkway, found that all but 200’ of the “No 

Parking” restriction can be removed, thereby restoring additional on-street parking in this area, and still 

provide the necessary clearance for truck traffic entering the Maynard Steel Casting driveway and 

pedestrian visibility at the pedestrian crossing at West Dakota Street. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting for these changes, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 

 



June 21, 2018 

 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #180377 

         REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

         SOUTH 27TH STREET FROM WEST CLEVELAND AVENUE 

         TO THE CHICAGO & NORTH WESTERN RAILROAD OVERPASS 

    

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

A review of the no parking restriction on the east side of South 27th Street between West Cleveland 

Avenue and the Chicago & North Western Railroad overpass, found that the restriction can be 

removed, thereby restoring additional on-street parking in this area, and still provide the necessary 

clearance for traffic flow on South 27th Street. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 

 



June 21, 2018 
 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   4TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #180377 

         REMOVE WINTER NIGHT PARKING ON 

         WEST MICHIGAN STREET FROM NORTH 27TH STREET 

         TO NORTH 35TH STREET 

          
Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

With the lifting of the through highway status on West Michigan Street from North 27th Street to 

North 35th Street the above-captioned parking restriction is no longer needed.  This restriction allowed 

residents to park on this through highway during the winter months of the year where it was previously 

illegal to do so.  This change in the ordinance will keep our records in order, and will not change how 

residents park on the street at night.  Therefore, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the 

next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 

 



June 21, 2018 

 

 

Honorable Nik Kovac 

Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   3RD ALD. DIST. - FILE #180377 

         REMOVE STREET SWEEPING PARKING RESTRICTIONS 

         IN AREA BOUNDED BY NORTH CAMBRIDGE AVENUE, 

         NORTH MARYLAND AVENUE, EAST PARK PLACE AND 

         EAST EDGEWOOD AVENUE  

 

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restrictions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 

 



June 21, 2018 

 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject: 12TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #180377  

              INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

              SOUTH 1ST STREET FROM A POINT 50 FEET SOUTH OF 

              WEST PIERCE STREET TO A POINT 50 FEET SOUTH THEREOF  

       

 

Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from a concerned citizen to install the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting the 

McDonald’s driveway at 707 South 1st Street have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling southbound 

on South 1st Street when vehicles park close to the driveway.  Therefore, in the interest of public 

safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase sight visibility.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 

 

 



June 21, 2018 

 

Honorable Nik Kovac 

Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:    3RD ALD. DIST. - FILE #180377 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ANYTIME ON THE NORTH SIDE OF 

         EAST NORTH AVENUE FROM NORTH BREMEN STREET TO 

         A POINT 105 FEET EAST; AND ON THE NORTH SIDE OF 

         EAST NORTH AVENUE FROM NORTH HUMBOLDT BOULEVARD 

         TO A POINT 160 FEET EAST AND ON EAST NORTH AVENUE FROM 

         NORTH COMMERCE STREET TO NORTH CAMBRIDGE AVENUE  

         

         REMOVE NO PARKING ON EAST NORTH AVENUE FROM A POINT 

         505 FEET WEST OF NORTH CAMBRIDGE STREET TO 

         NORTH COMMERCE STREET 

 

         REMOVE NO PARKING 7:00 AM TO 7:00 PM EXCEPT SATURDAY 

         AND SUNDAY ON THE NORTH SIDE OF EAST NORTH AVENUE 

         FROM NORTH HUMBOLDT AVENUE TO A POINT 320 FEET EAST 

 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF 

         EAST NORTH AVENUE FROM A POINT 230 FEET WEST OF 

         NORTH CAMBRIDGE STREET TO A POINT 350 FEET 

         WEST THEREOF; AND ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

         EAST NORTH AVENUE FROM NORTH CAMBRIDGE AVENUE 

         TO A POINT 295 FEET WEST 

 
Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

In conjunction with installation of the bike lanes and new lane configurations on East North Avenue between North 

Bremen Street and North Cambridge Avenue, the above-captioned parking restrictions changes are needed to 

facilitate the movement of traffic on the roadway. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you may support it to 

final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 



June 21, 2018 

 

 

Honorable Nik Kovac 

Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   3RD ALD. DIST. - FILE #180377 

         REMOVE PARKING EXCEPTION ON EAST NORTH AVENUE 

         BRIDGE 

 
Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

In conjunction with the installation of the protected bicycle lanes and no parking restrictions on the 

East North Avenue Bridge the parking exception on this bridge is no longer needed, we therefore 

recommend its removal. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 

 



June 21, 2018 

 

 

Honorable Nik Kovac 

Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject: 3RD ALD. DIST. - FILE #180377  

              INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

              NORTH WATER STREET FROM A POINT 125 FEET SOUTH OF 

              EAST HAMILTON STREET TO A POINT 25 FEET SOUTH THEREOF   

       

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of residents in the Riverhouse Apartments at 1795 North 

Water Street to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting the 

apartment complex’s driveway have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling northbound on North 

Water Street when vehicles park close to the driveway.  Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we 

recommend installing this restriction to increase sight visibility.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 

 



June 21, 2018 

 

 

Honorable Mark A. Borkowski 

Alderman, 11th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   11TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #180377 

         REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE 

         WEST MONTANA STREET FROM SOUTH 35TH STREET 

         TO A POINT 90 FEET EAST FROM 7:00 AM TO 7:00 PM 

         EXCEPT SUNDAY 

          
Dear Alderman Borkowski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 



June 21, 2018 

  

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

  

SUBJECT:   8TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #180377 

         EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE  

         NIGHT PARKING ON SOUTH 36TH STREET 

         WEST SCOTT STREET TO WEST GREENFIELD AVENUE 

          
Dear Alderman Donovan: 

  

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight parking is 

allowed on both sides of the street from March 2nd to November 30th. 

  

Sincerely, 

  

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

  

JCB:lb 

 

c: Common Council 

 


